ACT Reading Practice Questions

Read the passage and answer the questions that follow.

There were two ways by which one could get to the Old Stone Mill. One, from the side road by a lane which, edged with grassy, flower-decked banks, wound between snake fences, along which straggled irregular clumps of hazel and blue beech, dogwood and thorn bushes, and beyond which stretched on one side fields of grain just heading out this bright June morning, and on the other side a long strip of hay fields of mixed timothy and red clover, generous of color and perfume, which ran along the snake fence till it came to a potato patch which, in turn, led to an orchard where the lane began to drop down to the Mill valley.

At the crest of the hill travelers with even the merest embryonic aesthetic taste were forced to pause. For there the valley with its sweet loveliness lay in full view before them. Far away to the right, out of an angle in the woods, ran the Mill Creek to fill the pond which brimmed gleaming to the green bank of the dam. Beyond the pond a sloping grassy sward showed green under an open beech and maple woods. On the hither side of the pond an orchard ran down hill to the water's edge, and at the nearer corner of the dam, among a clump of ancient willows, stood the Old Stone Mill, with house attached, and across the mill yard the shed and barn, all neat as a tidy housewife's kitchen. To the left of the mill, with its green turf-clad dam and placid gleaming pond, wandered off green fields of many shading colors, through which ran the Mill Creek, foaming as if enraged that it should have been even for a brief space paused in its flow to serve another's will. Then, beyond the many-shaded fields, woods again, spruce and tamarack, where the stream entered, and maple and beech on the higher levels. That was one way to the mill, the way the farmers took with their grist or their oats for old Charley Boyle to grind.

The other way came in by the McKenzies' lane from the Concession Line, which ran at right angles to the side road. This was a mere foot path, sometimes used by riders who came for a bag of flour or meal when the barrel or bin had unawares run low. This path led through the beech and maple woods to the farther end of the dam, where it divided, to the right if one wished to go to the mill yard, and across the dam if one wished to reach the house. From any point of view the Old Stone Mill, with its dam and pond, its surrounding woods and fields and orchard, made a picture of rare loveliness, and suggestive of deep fullness of peace. At least, the woman standing at the dam, where the shade of the willows fell, found it so. The beauty, the quiet of the scene, rested her; the full sweet harmony of those many voices in which Nature pours forth herself on a summer day, stole in upon her heart and comforted her. She was a woman of striking appearance. Tall and straight she stood, a figure full of strength; her dark face stamped with features that bespoke her Highland ancestry, her black hair shot with silver threads, parting in waves over her forehead; her eyes deep set, black and somber, glowing with that mystic light that shines only in eyes that have for generations peered into the gloom of Highland glens.

- 1. This passage probably comes from:
- A: the end of a story.
- B: a brochure.
- C: the middle of a story.
- D: the beginning of a story.
- 2. Based on this passage, what might you assume about the author?
- A: He or she lives in a big city.
- B: He or she is an expert horse rider.
- C: He or she has spent some time in the country.
- D: He or she is in love with the woman on the dam.

3. Which sense does the author rely on most while setting his scene? A: sound B: sight C: smell D: touch
4. What time of year does this take place?A: late springB: early fallC: the middle of winterD: late summer
5. What is the best definition for 'embryonic' as it is used here?A: meaning something other than what it seems to meanB: full of feelingC: incorrectD: just beginning to exist
6. The author's attitude towards the land around the mill can best be described as: A: annoyed B: confused C: amused D: enraptured
7. The phrase 'foaming as if enraged' is an example of which literary device? A: personification B: alliteration C: understatement D: assonance
8. Which word best describes the mood of the Old Stone Mill? A: apathetic B: tranquil C: loud D: frenzied
9. What will probably happen in the paragraphs after this passage?A: The mill will be attacked by aliens.B: Something will happen to the woman standing by the dam.C: The dam will burst.D: The scene will shift to a downtown apartment building.
10. What is a likely location for this scene?A: ThailandB: ScotlandC: Australia

ACT Reading Practice Test Questions Answer Key

D: Saskatchewan

- 1. D. It seems likely that this description introduces a scene in which a story will take place.
- 2. C. The amount of detail indicates that the author has some familiarity with natural life.

- 3. B. Most of the details given in this description are visual details.
- 4. A. The author mentions that the time of year is early June.
- 5. D. The author is referring to a sense of beauty that is only just beginning to develop.
- 6. D. The author clearly is captivated by the beauty of the scene.
- 7. A. Personification is when an author describes something non-human as if it were human.
- 8. B. The author repeatedly mentions the peace and calmness surrounding the mill.
- 9. B. After setting the scene, the author will probably begin telling a story about the people there.
- 10. B. The mention of Highlands and the McKenzies indicate that this story probably takes place in Scotland.



